MINUTES OF AN
ASSEMBLY OF PRINCIPALS, OFFICERS AND ELECTORS

An Assembly of Principals, Officers and Electors of the Parish of St Martin was duly convened
and held in the Public Hall on Thursday 2™ March 2023 at 7.00pm.

The Connétable welcomed all present and reminded the Assembly that they could sign the
Attendance Book at the end of the meeting if they so wished. It was noted that 15 parishioners
attended the Assembly.

Apologies were received from Deputy Stephen Luce. The Convening Notice was read by the
Parish Secretary.

Item 1

Receive and if deemed advisable, approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 26™
January 2023 and approve the Minutes of a Nomination Meeting held on 26™ January 2023.

The Connétable reminded those assembled that the Minutes had been available from the Public
Hall and copies are on the seats. After due consideration both sets of Minutes were approved as
follows:
e Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 26" January 2023
o Proposer — Gerald Le Cocq
o Seconder — William Sutton
e Minutes of a Nomination Meeting held on 26" January 2023
o Proposer — Lester Richardson, Procureur du Bien Public
o Secconder — William Sutton

A show of hands was in favour of both proposals, none were against.

Item 2
Consider, and if deemed advisable, recommend to the Licensing Bench an application for a
provisional grant of a licence for 2023 by virtue of the Licensing (Jersey) Law 1974 as amended:

Name: Anneville Organic Farm

Address: La Rue de Guilleaume et d’Anneville
Category: 6™ Category

Secretary: Robert du Ponte

Business Address: Priarie House West, La Rue Hilgrove, Grouville, JE3 9EZ

The Connétable stated that the application has been made to the Bailiff for this permit and this
Assembly has been requested by the Bailiff’s Chambers in order to seek comments and approval
from Parishioners. The Connétable then asked the Assembly for a Proposer for this application.
Mrs Jane Bravery requested that this application be approved by the Assembly. In her proposal
speech, Mrs Bravery stated that she had known the applicant, Victoria Boarder, for over twenty
years. She further stated that having seen Mrs Boarder progress with her fresh fish company that
she has seen that she has the vision to transform any business that she is involved in, encouraging
all contractors to participate. The current business of providing picnic hampers to businesses and
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the general public would like to now offer a glass of wine with this service, providing a special
treat for islanders and visitors alike. The application was seconded by Oliver Le Gresley.

Connétable Stone stated that both the Fire Safety Officer and the Environmental Health Officers
were aware of this application. The Connétable then asked for any questions from the Assembly.

Procureur Germain queried the name of the applicant (Anneville Organic Farm). The Parish
Secretary advised that this was the name on the documents forwarded from the Government of
Jersey officer and that it would be confirmed prior to the Licensing Assembly. Mrs Victoria Border
stated that is should be Binney and Boarder (the name of the organisation). Post Assembly it was
confirmed that this was correct — the name of the applicant is Binney and Boarder. Mrs Boarder
also confirmed that the application for this licence was to enable the business to offer wine with
picnic hampers if requested.

With no further questions and comments, a show of hands showed that the application was

unanimously approved.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm

Karen Shenton Stone Date 4_.”' ,M 0 . !
Connétable ZO 13



